DIABLO ARABIAN HORSE ASSOCIATION
MINUTES—BOARD MEETING

November 2, 2011

Board Members Present:

Committee Members:


Dorothy Burt



Evelyn Call

Amy Edwards



Sherry Pedder

Pat Hendershot


Tracey Seals

Jill Mitchell





       



Leigha Perry

Cindy Silvani-Lacey

Coke Swift










Cindy Volz

Anne Wheeler

President Pat Hendershot called the meeting to order at 7:05 p.m.  
Minutes:

Pat asked for a motion to approve the October minutes.  Cindy Silvani made a motion to approve.  Second by Coke.   Motion passed
Correspondence:  
AHYA sent DAHA a thank you letter for our donation.
Treasurer’s Report:
Amy presented the Sept. and Oct. reports.  Discussion.  Cindy Silvani made a motion to approve both reports.  Second by Anne.  Motion passed.
COMMITTEE REPORTS

Awards/High Point:
Sherry reported that she has 20 horses entered at this time.



The Lafayette Veterans Hall now has an in house caterer.  Debbie will ask them for a quote for catering our dinner.  




Nancy and Debbie Bartman will be in charge of the silent bid auction and the raffle.




Amy will put together a slide show to run during the evening.




Dorothy made a motion to give three free dinners to the three native costume riders that participated at the Alameda County Fair.  Second by Coke.  Motion did not pass.  Cindy Silvani volunteered to send them all thank you notes from DAHA.

Calendar Review:
Nov. 17-20, AHA Convention, Vancouver, B.C.




Jan. 22, 2012, Lafayette Veterans Hall, Awards Banquet




May 17-30, 2012, Spring Show at Brookside




Sept. 29 – Oct. 1, 2012, Fall Show at Brookside

Family Outreach:  
No entries have been received yet.
Horse Shows:  
Coke reported that Cynthia Richardson and Jim Hitt will judge the 2012 spring show.  Discussion about considering other people for the show secretary job.
Membership:  
Evelyn reported that DAHA has 136 adult and 34 youth members.
Newsletter/Website:  Meghan emailed in her report.  The website is up to date.  She is starting to work on the Dec. newsletter.  She would like to have any additions to the newsletter or website submitted.  She has asked Tracey to send out an eblast with reminders for the DAHA election, high point entries, Family Arabian entries and the Winter Banquet.
Trail:  


Jill is planning a ride at Point Reyes in Dec.  
Volunteer Award:
Cindy Volz reminded us all that we have until Dec. 1 to nominate someone for the “Friends of DAHA” award.

Youth: 

There will be an election for a new Youth Driector for Region III.
Old Business:

None
New Business:
Jill would like to set up another trail horse clinic at Summit in Jan.



She also suggested DAHA put on a Horse Fair at Heather Farms in April.  Discussion.  Anne will contact the committee who put on a horse fair there in 2011.




Pat led a discussion of the proposed resolutions that will be voted on at Convention.




Ballots were counted.  The four new board members are:  Jill Mitchell, Cory Soltau, Mitch Sperte and Coke Swift.




Returning board members will be:  Amy Edwards, Pat Hendershot, Cindy Silvani-Lacey, Cindy Volz and Anne Wheeler.

Cincy Silvani made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Second by Coke.  The meeting was adjourned at 9:05.
Respectfully submitted,

Debbie Compilli

Club Secretary

